KGBA Board Meeting Brief November 27, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:32 pm CST with Members Sue Beck, Lisa LaRose, Kathrin Bateman, John James, Ashley Kennedy and Brenda Lee Shelt present.

1. Minutes

Brenda Lee made a motion to approve the minutes and Lisa seconded the motion. Minutes accepted.

2. Finance Report

Kathrin made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report, John seconded the motion. Finance report accepted.

3. Reports of Officers, Boards, Standing Committees.

- a. Show committee update —Lisa discussed the shows in Liberty NC. There was a good turnout. Ribbons have been taken care of for 2018. The NEO Ohio show is set for June 9 & 10, 2018. Shows for next year need to be posted online ASAP.
- b. Newsletter committee update Kathrin advises that the current newsletter should be ready to go to the printer any day. The content for the next newsletter is in the pipeline and should be ready to go by January or February.
- c. Judge Training Committee update Ashley has been in contact with the party the made the ADGA drawings and discussion continues for completing something for the KGBA.
- d. *Youth Development Committee update* John reports the youth manual content is complete and is having final review.

4. Special Orders.

a. None

5. Unfinished Business and General Orders.

a. *Elections* - Ballots have been counted, and results are as follows. The 88 ballots returned is believed to be the most ballots returned. The following votes were cast (winners in bold)

President

Sue Beck, Ashley Kennedy, Sue Huston, Ramona Harwood

Vice President

Ashley Kennedy, Carla Durham, Derek Eddy, Ramona Harwood

Secretary

John James

Treasurer

Lisa LaRose

Member at Large

Julie Snider, Stephanie Lounsbury, Kimberly Moff, Derek Eddy

Sue will notify all candidates of the results. Sue will make sure those who did not win election feel welcomed to continue to participate and help with KGBA business.

6. New Business.

Sue brought up posting treasurer's report/budget and what to do with the Kinder Critique page. She requested that members consider these topics and we can discuss at the next meeting.

Kathrin brought up the Countryside article that mentioned Kinder Goats. She suggested that we all come up with a listing of magazines that we would like to submit a Kinder article to. Once we have the list, we will discuss whether to write one article or write specific articles for specific publications.

Kathrin thanked Brenda Lee Shelt for her service to the KGBA and stated that she will be missed, a sentiment echoed by all members. Brenda Lee stated she will still be around to help us out with forms and for that we are very thankful.

7. Next meeting will be December 11th @ 7:30 pm CST.

Kathrin made a motion to adjourn and Brenda Lee seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.